COUNTY OF NEVADA

STATE OF CALIFORNIA

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS



Nathan H. Beason, 1st District Edward C. Scofield, 2nd District Chair Dan Miller, 3rd District Vice-Chair Wm. "Hank" Weston, 4th District Richard Anderson, 5th District

> Julie Patterson Hunter, Clerk of the Board

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Board Agenda Memo

MEETING DATE:

July 19, 2016

TO:

Board of Supervisors

FROM:

Julie Patterson Hunter

SUBJECT:

Reappointments to the Child Care and Development Planning Council

RECOMMENDATION: Approve reappointments of Ms. Sandra Boone, Ms. Jolene Hardin, and Ms. Anne Wolf to the Child Care and Development Planning Council.

FUNDING: N/A.

BACKGROUND:

Currently there are 5 positions available June 30, 2016 on the Child Care and Development Planning Council; one Child Care Provider, one Community representative, One Consumer representative, one Discretionary representative and one Chair of Board of Supervisors or representative. These positions were advertised and posted on the Board of Supervisors Chambers Bulletin Board, in the Board of Supervisors Office, at the Madelyn Helling Library, and on the County website. Notice was also posted at Grass Valley Library, Truckee Library, Truckee Joseph Center, the Truckee Town Hall, and the District V Board of Supervisors office in Truckee.

Ms. Sandra Boone, Ms. Jolene Hardin, and Ms. Anne Wolf have submitted applications to be reappointed to the Child Care and Development Planning Council. No other applications were received. Ms. Boone has served on the Council since January 6, 1998; Ms. Hardin has served on the Council since October 11, 2011; and Ms. Wolf has served on the Council since August 11, 2015. All reappointments are recommended by the Child Care and Development Planning Council.

Please consider reappointing Ms. Sandra Boone, Ms. Jolene Hardin, and Ms. Anne Wolf to the Child Care and Development Planning Council for terms expiring June 30, 2018.

Item Initiated and Approved by: Julie Patterson Hunter

Submittal Date:

June 28, 2016

950 Maidu Avenue, Suite 200, Nevada City CA 95959-8617 phone: 530.265.1480 | fax: 530.265.9836 | toll free: 888.785.1480 | email: bdofsupervisors@co.nevada.ca.us website: http://www.mynevadacounty.com/nc/bos